
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with the provisions of Section 15 of the Education and 
Inspections Act (EIA) 2006 and The School Organisation (Establishment and Discontinuance of 
Schools, England) Regulations 2013,  that Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to close 
Manners Sutton Primary School, Newark Road, Averham, Newark, NG23 5QZ with effect from 31 
August 2021. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be viewed 
at http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/education/public-notices/public-notices-relating-to-schools. A 
copy can also be obtained by email from:  place.planning@nottscc.gov.uk,   or by writing to the 
address below.  

A consultation on the proposal to close Manners Sutton Primary School will be open from 04 January 
2021 until 31 January 2021.  

Any person may submit comments on, or in support of, or objections to, the proposal via 
Nottinghamshire County Council’s consultation hub (https://consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) or in 
writing addressed to the Corporate Director for Children and Families (for the attention of Steven 
Hawkins), Support to Schools, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottinghamshire, NG2 7QP or at 
place.planning@nottscc.gov.uk

Any comments should reach the Corporate Director by no later than  
23:59 hrs on Sunday 31 January 2021. 

COLIN PETTIGREW 
Corporate Director, Children and Families 
Nottinghamshire County Council 

Date: 4 January 2021 


